U8, Department of Homelanel Seeurdty
FEMA Region 6

RO N Loop 288

Dentan. TX 62079

October 4, 2014

Michelann Ooten, Director

State of Oklahoma Department of Emergency Management
P.O. Box 533653

Oklahoma City, OK 73152-33636

Attention: Bonnie McKelvey, EMPG Grant Coordinator

Dear Director, Qoten:

The DHS/FEMA Region 6 Grants Management Division has reviewed your request for
§25,263.98 (o purchase ane rescue boat for Aooding and swift water response under the Fiscal
Year 2007 Emergency management Performance Grant Program. This equipment meets the
requirements detailed in the program guidance and is hereby approved.

Recipients are reminded that licensing, registration fees, insurance and all ongoing operational
expenses are the responsibility of the recipient or local units of goversument and are not allowable
under this grant program. Any future watercraft equipment requests must also be submitted to
the Region 6 Grants Management Division for prior approval. Please contact your Program
Analyst, Roberto Ramirez, at {(940) 383-7329 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Mark D. Price, Director
Grants Management Division
DHS/FEMA Region 6
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